MINUTES
District Board of Trustees — President Evaluation Committee
Tallahassee Community College
Ghazvini Center for Healthcare Education
1528 Surgeons Drive
Tallahassee, FL. 32308
June 20, 2011

The meeting was called to order at 1:50 PM.
Members Present: Trustees Callen and DeFoor
Others Present: President Jim Murdaugh, Bill Mabile and Lenda Kling

Trustee DeFoor noted President Murdaugh had received high ratings in regard to
student welfare, articulation and professionalism. The consensus was President
Murdaugh’s evaluation closed strong on professionalism, with all Trustees giving him the
highest rating.

Trustee Callen asked if most of the Trustees made comments on the evaluation. Mr.
Mabile stated about half had done so, which is typical of previous presidential
evaluations. He indicated all Trustees had completed an evaluation with no heavy hits,
although one Trustee did not rate Iltem C in Area 4 of the evaluation.

Trustee Callen stated she had-seen an article about President Murdaugh and the
Tallahassee Democrat just loved him, but the Trustees thought he was fabulous.
Trustee DeFoor stated it was a very kind evaluation and the honeymoon period had
served him well, but the honeymoon was over. Trustee Callen shared information is
received from others about the things President Murdaugh does, stressing the deans
and others believe he does a good job.

President Murdaugh expressed his appreciation for the Trustees, indicating they each
have their own viewpoints. He asked for a discussion about his compensation as
outlined in his contract, stating he had no requests but was requesting this be
formalized.

Trustees Callen & DeFoor acknowledged President Murdaugh had done his part and
that no salary adjustments would be made for this evaluation period.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 2:10 pm.



